
 
 
 
 
` 

 

Enriching your child’s education 
- catering for individual needs and talents  

 
■ Phone: (02) 6924 5475 Learn for Life 
■ Fax: (02) 6924 5432 Illabo Public School 
■ Email: illabo-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 1 Layton Street 
■ Website: www.illabo-p.schools.nsw.edu.au Illabo NSW 2590 
 

  

■ 2018  ■ Term 2 ■ Weeks 9 and 10          ■ Principal: Meredith Holden 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Illabo Public School 
■ Principal: Meredith Holden Learn for Life 
■ Phone: (02) 6924 5475  
■ Fax: (02) 6924 5432 Illabo Public School 
■ Email: illabo-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 1 Layton Street 
■ Website: www.illabo-p.schools.nsw.edu.au Illabo NSW 2590 

 

  

■ 2018 ■ Term 2 ■ Weeks 9 and 10 
 

 

Calendar 
Term 2, Week 9 
Monday 25 June Mrs Holden commences Long 

Service Leave.                 
Welcome back Mr Peck! 

Wednesday 27 June Mrs Ryan to course at Forest Hill 
PS and Rugby League State 
Trials (good luck Ollie!) 

Thursday 28 June JHS ‘Meant To Be’ Production – 
Years 3-6 at Junee HS, 11:00am 

Term 2, Week 10 
Monday 2 July Beginning Teacher’s Workshop – 

Mr Dahler 

Friday 6 July Pyjama Day at school and last 
day of term 2 

Term 3, Week 1 
Monday 23 July Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 24 July Students return for term 3 

Wednesday 25 July The 78 Storey Treehouse at 
Wagga Civic Theatre – Years K-6 

Friday 27 July Asha to State Cross Country and 
CPR in Wagga for staff, 9:00am 
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Students today on the playground equipment,  

enjoying the sunshine 

In this issue ... 
A message from Meredith ..................................................... 3 

Public Speaking ......................................................................... 3 

Junee High Production of ‘Meant To Be’ ........................ 3 

The 78 Storey Treehouse ...................................................... 3 

Kindergarten Transition Program ...................................... 3 

Professional Development.................................................... 3 

Reports ......................................................................................... 4 

PJ Day – last day of term ....................................................... 4 



 

 

Illabo Public School 

 Page 3 

A message from Meredith 
Congratulations to Asha Hillam who has been called up 
to compete in the Riverina Cross Country team, 
travelling to Eastern Creek, Sydney on Friday, 27 July 
for the state carnival. Good luck Asha, we’re all cheering 
for you! 

 

Public Speaking  
Our Public Speaking team of Maeve, Ollie B, Stella and 
Sienna went to Cootamundra PS last week for the 
Multicultural Perspectives Public Speaking Competition. 
Our team performed admirably; it was a riveting, yet 
highly difficult competition as all participants easily 
could have been awarded a highly commended for their 
presented speeches. I am extremely proud and 
impressed of what we achieved on the day!  

Hopefully we will have better luck at the next public 
speaking competition! 

Mr Dahler 

Junee High Production of ‘Meant To Be’ 
Our Years 3-6 students will be attending the JHS 2018 
production of ‘Meant To Be’ this Thursday 28 June at 
11:00am.  

Transport will be by our school bus, leaving school at 
10:30am. The cost is $4.00 for the show. Please send in 
your $4.00 per student with permission notes (if you 
haven’t already) in an envelope with your child’s name, 
the excursion and amount enclosed on the front before 
the event, or preferably make a payment online using 
the POP Payment option on our school’s website.  

The 78 Storey Treehouse  
In the first week of Term 3, we have booked our students 
into a performance of The 78 Storey Treehouse at the 
Wagga Civic Theatre. The date and time is Wednesday 
25 July at 10:00am. The show is $14.00 per student; we 
thank our P&C for generously covering the cost of the 
bus for this excursion, making it an affordable day for 
all. 

The bus will be leaving school at 9:00am promptly so 
we would appreciate all students being at school by 
8:50am. If you miss the bus, a teacher will remain at 
school for a day of learning. The bus run will commence 
10 minutes earlier on this day for the morning run; thank 
your Ronnie for your help with this. 

 

Kindergarten Transition Program 
We understand that a child’s first year of school is an 
important one for both the child and their families. Our 
Kindergarten Transition Program is an ideal opportunity 
for your child to explore our wonderful school and begin 
their ‘lifelong learning’. The program will commence for 
two half days in term 3: Fridays 14 and 21 September 
and continue for a full day in term 4 every Friday from 2 
to 30 November. 

Please phone the school on 6924 5475 for further 
information. 

Professional Development 
Mrs Ryan will be attending a workshop this Wednesday, 
27 June at Forest Hill PS on ‘Fees, Curriculum and Cash 
Desk’. 

Next Monday 2 July, Mr Dahler will be attending a 
Beginning Teacher’s workshop in Wagga. 
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Reports  
We are busy writing the Semester 1 reports to inform 
you of your child’s academic and social progress.  

It is important to realise that if your child receives a 
Sound grade for any of their subjects, they are 
achieving the required outcomes for their stage of 
learning.  

Semester One reports are due to go home next week. 

PJ Day – last day of term 
On Friday 6 July is the last day of term. Students are 
welcome to come to school in their pyjamas.  

A special ‘last day of term lunch deal’ is available for 
ordering: four nuggets and a cup of chips for $4.00 
with drinks extra, (please note the lunch deal is the only 
item available on this day). 

We wish all our school families a safe and happy holiday 
and look forward to seeing you all back in term 3! 

 

Community News 
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